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ORIC ref: ICN 7448 
Contact officer: Michael Strecker 
Contact phone: 1800 622 431 

13 February 2025 

The directors 
Waanyi Native Title Aboriginal 
Corporation RNTBC 
First Floor, 7/345 Sheridan Street 
CAIRNS QLD 4870 

Waanyi Native Title Aboriginal 
Corporation RNTBC 
Contact Person 
C/- Mr Trent McKenzie 
345 Sheridan Street 
CAIRNS QLD 4870 
Email: trent@waanyipbc.org 

Dear directors and contact person 

END OF SPECIAL ADMINISTRATION 

The Waanyi Native Title Aboriginal Corporation RNTBC (ICN 7448) (the corporation) 
was placed under special administration from 15 April 2024 to 18 October 2024 under 
division 487 of the Corporations (Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander) Act 2006 
(CATSI Act). The special administration was extended until 31 January 2025 and again 
to 28 February 2025.  

I advise that the special administration will end at 11:59 pm (ADST) on Friday, 
14 February 2025 and after this time the control of the corporation’s affairs will rest 
with the directors who have been appointed by the special administrator using his 
powers under subsection 499-5(3)(d) of the CATSI Act. 

The directors appointed by the special administrator are: 

• Hayley Iles 

• Kay Langtree 

• Warren Smith 

• Anthony Saltmere 

• Everyl Johnny 

• Brett Ingram (Independent director) 

• Sheryl Hedges (Independent director). 

I understand that special administrator has already provided a full report to the 
corporation in relation to the various matters dealt with during the period of the special 
administration and information about the corporation’s current operating environment. 
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The Registrar will be monitoring the corporation closely over the next 12 months to 
ensure it properly transitions back to normal operations. 

The corporation will be issued a determination made under subsection 336-1(1) and 
notice under subsection 453-5(1) of the CATSI Act which will set out in detail the 
reports and information that are required to be lodged to the Registrar. This will be 
issued to the corporation in due course. 

I ask that the directors carry out their functions and exercise their powers with full care 
and diligence and in the best interests of the corporation. 

If you want to speak to anyone at our office about this, please ring Michael Strecker on 
1800 622 431 or you can send an email to michael.strecker@oric.gov.au.  

Yours sincerely 

 
Kevin Vu 
Delegate of the Registrar of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Corporation 
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